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April 7, 2019
We enter into April right in the middle of Lent. On April 1st, it had been 25 days since Ash

Wednesday and there were 21 days until Easter Sunday. As of your reading this, we are only
two weeks away from that great week of celebrating the Octave of Easter. It's a great time for us
to ask the question, "Has Lent been helpful for my spiritual life so far?" Sometimes it can be
easy to choose some sort of sacrifice for Lent that begins with good intentions, and then those
good intentions can be forgotten. When that happens, the sacrifice loses almost all of its
meaning. This is not reason for discouragement, though! It's simply a time for us to recommit to
the intentions of our beginnings, to get back to our focus of spiritual growth and purification. Or
perhaps you never had a spiritual intention for your Lenten practices. This is a great time to  start
with one. You can spend these final two weeks of Lent in a real spirit of mortification as you
strive to empty yourself of all that is not fit for Heaven, so as to make more room for the Lord in
your life.

During Lent there is much less of an emphasis on the saints in our liturgies. It's as though all
recognition of them is overshadowed by the need we have for purification and sacrifice. The
main focus during this time is meant to be on the Paschal Mystery: the Passion, Death, and
Resurrection of Jesus, the Lamb of God. During those three days of the Triduum (pronounced
trid-oo-um), everything else is meant to stop and marvel at the radical gift of God in the person
of Jesus. Jesus goes to war against the devil by going to the Cross. Before the war, he gives us
the precious gifts of the priesthood and the Eucharist at the Last Supper on Holy Thursday (April
18th). In the war, he seems to lose on Good Friday (19th), except it's in the appearance of a loss
that he actually destroys the power of sin and death. His Resurrection on Easter morning (21st)
reveals him to be utterly unconquerable and powerful beyond all measure. His grace explodes
out of the tomb, leaving only his burial cloths behind, and into the lives of his apostles in the
Upper Room. It's on the day of the Resurrection that Jesus gives yet another precious gift,
namely Reconciliation (John 20:19-23). How amazing that in the midst of the war Jesus still
takes time to give us these three powerful gifts of the priesthood, Eucharist, and Reconciliation!

I want to invite you to participate in these three days by attending our liturgies and keep the
spirit of the days even outside of the liturgies. On Holy Thursday, before you come to Mass at
7:00 PM, find a way to rejoice in the two great gifts of the priesthood and the Eucharist. Then
come to Mass and spend some extra time in prayer afterward. On Good Friday, spend the day in
as much silence as possible, especially between noon and 3:00 PM. Keep the day as a day of
fasting (one normal meal and, if necessary, two small meals). Come to our Good Friday liturgy
at either 3:00 PM or 6:30 PM. Continue your silence and fasting into Holy Saturday, recalling
that Jesus didn't rise until Easter Sunday. Finally, come and rejoice in the Resurrection at any of
our Easter Masses: the Easter Vigil, a very beautiful and solemn Mass, on Saturday night at
8:30; Easter Sunday at 7:30, 9:00, or 11:00 AM (NO MASS ON SUNDAY NIGHT). Then
continue to rejoice in the Resurrection for the entire Easter Octave (eight days), continuing to
thank God for his power and mercy. These are holy days. Be assured of my prayers for you.
Pray for me, too.
May the Lord give you his peace!
-Fr. Bryan



Monday, Apr 8
8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Russell &

Georgia Kay Marklund

Tuesday, Apr 9
12:10 PM Mass: +Ann Bradley

6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Dan & Mary Strehlo

Wednesday, Apr 10
8:40 AM Mass: +Bill Schulke

Thursday, Apr 11
7:00 AM Mass: +Henry Lange

10:30 AM Mass (Neilson Place): Special Intentions for
Virginia Willard

10:30 AM Communion Service (Goldpine)
Friday, Apr 12

No Mass Today
Saturday, Apr 13

5:30 PM Mass: +Robert Laginess
Sunday, Apr 14

7:30 AM Mass: For the People
9:00 AM Mass: +Brent Hadrava

11:00 AM Mass: +Lyle Dosmann
6:30 PM Mass: +Merle LaCoursiere

MASS INTENTIONS
For Week of April 8 to 14

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH
Monday, Apr 8

9:30 AM The Proclamation (Social Hall)
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)
7:00 PM The Proclamation (Social Hall)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Gregory the Great Rm)

Tuesday, Apr 9
6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

12:40 PM Lenten Soup Luncheon (Social Hall)
5:00 PM Folk Group Practice (Church)
6:00 PM Newman Club (Cafeteria)
7:00 PM School Council Mtg. (St. Kateri Rm)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)
7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, Apr 10
9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel)
6:30 PM Faith Formation, grades 1-11

Thursday, Apr 11
3:15 PM Bible Study-No Greater Love (St. Thomas More Rm)
5:30 PM Teen Choir Rehearsal (St. Gregory the Great Rm)
6:00 PM Easter Choir Rehearsal (Church)
6:00 PM Cub Scouts (Cafeteria)

Friday, Apr 12
9:00 AM School Wax Museum (Social Hall)

10:00 AM Bible Study-Symbolon: Living the Faith (St. Kateri Rm)
2:30 PM Stations of the Cross (Church)
4:30 PM Lenten Fish Fry (Social Hall)
6:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)
7:00 PM Living Stations of the Cross (Church)

Saturday, Apr 13
9:00 AM All Pro Dads (Social Hall)

10:00 AM Teen Choir Rehearsal (Church)
4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, Apr 14
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
9:00 AM Preschool Sunday School (Kdg Classroom)

10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel)
12:00 PM HS Youth Group (Cafeteria/BSU)

6:00 PM Newman Club (Social Hall)

DAILY READINGS
For April 8 to 14

Monday, Apr 8
● Dn 13:1-9,15-17,19-30,33-62
● Ps 23:1-3a,3b-4,5,6
● Jn 8:12-20

Tuesday, Apr 9
● Nm 21:4-9
● Ps 102:2-3,16-18,19-21
● Jn 8:21-30

Wednesday, Apr 10
● Dn 3:14-20,91-92,95
● Ps Dn 3:52,53,54,55,56
● Jn 8:31-42

Thursday, Apr 11
● Gn 17:3-9
● Ps 105:4-5,6-7,8-9
● Jn 8:51-59

Friday, Apr 12
● Jer 20:10-13
● Ps 18:2-3a,3bc-4,5-6,7
● Jn 10:31-42

Saturday, Apr 13
● Ez 37:21-28
● Ps Jer 31:10,11-12abcd,13
● Jn 11:45-56

Sunday, Apr 14
● Is 50:4-7
● Ps 22:8-9,17-18,19-20,23-24
● Phil 2:6-11
● Lk 22:14-23:56



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES

Weekly Goals
• Goal to meet budget: $  19,445.00

• Increase for Roof/AC project (1 yr to go): $    1,722.00

• Increase for maintenance escrow
(3 yrs to go): $   1,126.00

Weekly Goal Total:                                        $22,293.00

Total Actual Contributions, Week #40         $22,863.84
(Weekend of 3/31/19)

Fiscal Year to Date:
Last: $811,212.71 ~ Current: $814,916.63

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Mar 30 5:30 p.m.                                245
Mar 31 7:30 a.m.                                158
Mar 31 9:00 a.m.                                295
Mar 31 11:00 a.m.                              327
Mar 31   _____     _ ___      6:30 p.m _  *counts not available

SACRAMENTAL LIFE

Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child  for
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The
next session will be on April 7. Please call the Parish Office, 444-
4262 to register, to schedule a baptism, or for more information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Matrimony.

Pastoral Visitations
If you desire a home visit, communion for the homebound, or
the Sacrament of Anointing the Sick, call the Parish Office. We
want to be part of your life.

PARISH LIFE

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of
Larry Neumann, formerly of our parish. May he
find rest and peace and may his family find
comfort in God’s love.

April 3, 2019
Dear St. Philip’s Parish,
Bemidji Community Food Shelf sends its heartfelt
thanks for your outstanding contributions during

our 2019 Minnesota FoodShare March Campaign. With an
amazing $5,630.50 in cash and checks from parishioners, you
have not only surpassed your 2019 FoodShare drive goal of
$5,000, you have set a shining example for our other member
churches. Together with the $5,000 Clothing Depot donation
that has been earmarked for the Food Shelf, St. Philip’s has
helped ensure that BCFS will continue to provide excellent
service to our neighbors facing food insecurity in 2019.
Sincerely,
Mary Mitchell, Executive Director, BCFS

Faith in Our Future Capital Campaign Corner!
As the Faith in Our Future Capital Campaign draws to an end,

I want to thank the entire St. Philip’s community for the oppor-
tunity to serve as your Campaign Director. It’s been an extraordi-
nary blessing to meet each of you and to see St. Philip’s spirit
alive in the hearts of its parish and school families. I will treasure
the friendships formed and stories shared as I continue in my
own faith journey. Special thanks to Fr. Chuck, Fr. Bryan, Mary-
helen, Tammy, and the rest of the parish staff for making me feel
at home in the Parish Office every day.

This campaign challenged St. Philip’s to respond in faith to
your unique needs by sacrificially offering your time, talent, and
treasure. The tireless support of your campaign leaders, volun-
teers, and parish staff who responded graciously when called, in
concert with an unreserved outpouring of generosity from the
community, made the success of this campaign possible. On be-
half of St. Philip’s, thank you. St. Philip’s is truly blessed to have
such a strong and faithful community.

This piece was submitted to the bulletin Wednesday, April
3—still two days before the official campaign closeout. To date,
we are only $92,000 away from our $2.45 million campaign goal.
I know that this community can come together to reach its goal.
St. Philip’s will continue to accept pledges of any amount in the
following weeks. If you’ve not yet made your pledge, please join
your fellow parishioners and take part in this defining moment
for your parish and school.

I am so grateful for all that St. Philip’s has shown me. Please
know that you all will continue to be in my prayers and while I
might not be around the office, do not hesitate to reach me with
any campaign questions—or just to say hello! God Bless!

Alex Check
Phone: 815-505-5337 or email acheck@lynchdevelopment.com

Hurley’s Religious Goods at St. Philip’s
Do you need ideas or items for celebrating First Communion
on May 4-5, or Confirmation on May 19? Hurley’s Religious
Goods will be at St. Philip’s the last weekend of April (27-28).
Mark your calendar!

~A special invitation
to all teens and

their families~

The Living
Stations

Of the Cross

Friday, April 12th ~ 7:00 PM
St. Philip’s Church

• Powerful Music
• Live Drama

• Special Effects & Lighting



Hey Dads and Kids… Join us for the next
Bemidji Area All Pro Dads

Dad’s Day Breakfast
Saturday, April 13 ~ 9:00 to 10:30 AM

St. Philip’s Social Hall
Breakfast… Bonding… and Fun!

(Belgian Waffles, Sausage, Cereal & Donuts!)

We had nearly 150 father figures and kids join us last
month, and we are hoping for another strong showing this
month! With Easter just around the corner, we have some
great craft projects lined up that the kids are sure to enjoy.
Whether you’ve joined us before or not, we hope you and
your kids can make it. It promises to be a great morning.
Hope to see you there!

Can’t Make It?
Hope to see you

Next month:
Sat., May 25

For more information or questions,
please feel free to contact us at:
bemidjiallprodads@gmail.com.

www.AllProDad.com

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS
Prayer blankets and prayer chains have become a very special
service project and prayer ministry for Fridays With the Father.
Recently we invited in three individuals whom we have been
praying for. One was a baby with two holes in her heart and the
other two are women fighting cancer. As we presented them with
our gifts of blankets and chains, we took the opportunity to pray
over them as well. It was a powerful experience for both the stu-
dents and the recipients. Teaching our children the power of
prayer is so important. Over the years many have received these
gifts and have felt the healing they bring.

Schedule of Events:

Wednesday, April 10: Bishop Hoeppner here for All-School
Mass and class visits. 8:40 AM.

Friday, April 12: 5th Grade Wax Museum. 9:00-10:45 AM in the
Social Hall. Living Stations of the Cross in the church. 7:00 PM.

Thursday, April 18: Student & Staff Seder Meal.

Friday & Monday, April 19 & 22: No School, Easter Break.
Tuesday & Wednesday, April 23 & 24: 7th grade to Deep

Portage.

Wednesday, April 24: 4th Quarter Midterms.
Friday, April 26: FWTF on mission to St. Mary’s, Red Lake.

LaValley Industries presentation to 5th grade. 1:15 PM.
Sunday, April 28: Middle School Catholic Youth Rally in Fosston.

Contact Luke in the Parish Office for more information.

Friday, May 3: St. Philip’s Spring Gala. Tickets available in the
School or Parish Offices.

Saturday, May 4: FWTF Homeless Walk. 7 AM – 7 PM. First
Eucharist Weekend. 5th grade Art Show opens at the Water-
mark Art Center (505 Bemidji Ave) and runs through May 24.

10StepsToEndAbortion.com (affiliated with priestsforlife.org)
There are many things to do to help end abortion. Priests for
Life has provided ten suggestions, based on some of the most
proven and effective pro-life strategies.
“THE SPIRIT GOD HAS GIVEN US IS NO COWARDLY SPIRIT.”

– 2 Timothy 1:7

Do you know of a house available, near BSU, to rent for the next
school year? Four young men in the Newman Club would like to
start a men’s house to support & build up each other’s spiritual
growth. Please leave contact info @ 218-441-4907 or ngood-
man@stphilipsbemidji.org

*If you are interested in 2 day Pre-K for your child, we have
a few openings left! Call the school office for information or
stop by and pick up a registration packet. Children must be 4
years old by September 1, 2019 to register for Pre-K.

The Newman Club would like to thank St. Philip’s
Parish for their support. Your support allowed us to
prepare foods for, serve meals to and befriend those

without homes. It was an awesome experience! If you’d like to
learn a little more about our mission trip, look for one of the
Newman Club members wearing their mission trip t-shirt, after
the 9:00 or 11:00 Mass on Palm Sunday, 4/14. We’ll show slides
and be glad to visit with you. Many THANKS!

NEWMAN CLUB

Easter Flowers
for St. Philip’s Church will be supplied,  in part,
through the generous donations given by parishion-
ers in memory of deceased loved ones, or in honor
of the living.

If you wish to make a memorial, use your Easter Flowers enve-
lope in your offertory envelopes, or place your donation in a
plain envelope clearly marked Easter Flowers. Please indicate
the name of the deceased person(s) your gift is in memory of
or the name of the living person(s) your gift is in honor of. You
may place your envelope in the collection basket or turn it in to
the Parish Office.  All memorials will be published in the parish
bulletin after Easter.



Prayer Blanket Ministry
The Prayer Blanket Ministry is a parish program in which a blan-
ket is given to a person who is very ill in the hospital, nursing
home or who is homebound. The Prayer Blanket is held by the
recipient to know that they are covered in prayers from our pa-
rishioners. A prayer card is attached to the blanket allowing the
recipient to ask our Lord to give encouragement, strength and
comfort during this time of illness. If you sew, knit or crochet,
your talents are welcomed for the Prayer Blanket Ministry. The
blankets should measure no smaller than 30” x 30” up to 45” x
45”. Please keep your fabric selection gender neutral. If you wish
to make a monetary donation please contact the Parish Office.
Any questions may be directed to Sharon Zarrett at 751-1606 or
by email: zarrettsa@gmail.com.

St. Paul Street Evangelization Volunteer Training
We need to evangelize, but how?  This is your answer. If you
are like most Catholics, the idea of evangelizing makes you very
nervous, but St. Paul Street Evangelization is about sharing the
Catholic Faith we love and helping others to find or rediscover
that same Faith.  The Second Vatican Council urges the bap-
tized “to bring the Gospel, found fully in the Catholic Church,
to a culture that has largely reverted to paganism.”

You don’t have to  know all the answers to evangelize.  Learn
how to evangelize in a non-confrontational way, offering others
rosaries or Miraculous Medals and resources.  We give you the
tools you need to build a bridge of trust between the streets
and the parish.

The chapter of St. Paul Street Evangelization of Bemidji goes to
the Farmer’s Market during summer and sets up a table to talk
to people.  We are looking for people who want to share their
Catholic Faith.  You will be trained and mentored, so you feel
comfortable.  Members will be in teams to evangelize.
Classes will be held on Friday, May 10, 5:30 PM to 8:00 PM and
May 11, from 8:30 AM to 5:00 PM.  Bring your own sack lunch.
Registration is required and the class is free.  The deadline to
sign up is Thursday, May 2, 2019.  Call Diane Waggoner at 218-
760-6928 to register.

The Bible Timeline Bible Study
Has Lent been a great period of drawing closer to God? Do you
want more? Join The Bible Timeline bible study which will
begin Thursdays, April 25, from 5:30-7+. It is a wonderful way
to learn the bible, from start to finish, without reading every
page. (Think Cliff Notes for the bible.) Please call 444-4262 if
you would like to join this study. Materials including maps,
charts, questions, answers, & other aids will be ordered for this
study with a cost of approximately $35/participant.

New Study Group
Would you like to learn about the promises of the Divine Mercy
Chaplet? Have you ever been interested in reading the diary of
St. Faustina Kowalska?

Check out a new faith group called the Divine Mercy Cenacle.
Experience the splendor of our Catholic faith in a whole new
way. We will discuss St. Faustina writings, the catechism, and
some scripture and pray for petitions, The meeting will be bi-
monthly ,for a hour and a half .

The first organizational meeting will be April 24 in the St. Thom-
as More room at 9:30 AM. This is the Wednesday before Divine
Mercy Sunday, April 28. Call Pat Sturk for more information and/
or to register. Call 218-398-1235(cell) or 218-444-2302. The first
9 to register will receive their books free.

Immaculee Ilibagiza. Left to Tell:
Discovering God Amidst the
Rwandan Holocaust

Wednesday, April 24 ~ 7:00 PM
Park Rapids Area High School
401 Huntsinger Ave • Park Rapids, MN

Ticket cost $10 per person • Students are Free
Come and hear Immaculee share the story of how she survived
the Rwandan genocide of 1994, and what happened in her
country as she was in hiding. Her story of forgiveness is not to
be missed. To purchase tickets or for more information contact:
Annette Haas at 218-732-5142 or annette@arvig.net

Content is for mature audiences only. NO young children please.
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Faith in Our Future Capital Campaign
Current Total Pledged:
$2,358,400!

Thank you to those who have made pledges in any amount and to those who have volunteered
for our $2.45 million campaign to expand our building, acquire land for future growth,

and enhance Holy Cross Cemetery. Please visit stphilipsbemidji.org
or call the Parish Office to learn more about how you can support the campaign.

Week 7 April 4, 2019
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Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Aana Freihammer

afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of April 13/14

Sat., April 13  5:30 PM

Palm Sunday

Sun., April 14  7:30 AM

Palm Sunday

Sun., April 14  9:00 AM

Palm Sunday

Sun., April 14  11:00 AM

Palm Sunday

SACRISTAN Joanna Ferraro Dan Shea Mark Studer Jamie Hoffman

LECTOR
Germaine Cheslock (1)
Peggy Neumann (2)

Abby Arel (1)
Matthew Arel (2)

Gretchen Buxton (1)
Elizabeth Buxton (2)

Evelyn Cordts (1)
Barb Nyberg (2)

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson Mary Lou Peters

ALTAR SERVER
Kolter Braunhausen
Dylan Lundin
Hikari Moreno

Erin Myhrer
Abby Myhrer
Joshua Arel

Gabriel Morin
John Breczinski
Kardelen Hanson

Annabel Louvar
Matthew Winkle
Joshua Nyberg

CAPTAIN Marleen Webb Matthew Arel Stephen Steele Kathy Pfann

EMHC

Deacon Robb Naylor
Cyndy Scanlan
Roslyn Hanson
Flavia Sagedahl
Lynn Baird
Jess Krotzer
Joe Krotzer

Deacon Kermit Erickson
Sharon Zarrett
Brad Arel
Joanna Myhrer

Deacon Kermit Erickson
Theresa Steele
Mary Varriano
Nicole Kieson
Alex Froelich (sub req.)
Jeff Cwikla
Ed Daigle
Kevin Erpelding
Lorie Erpelding

Luke Alexander
Barb Nyberg
Chris Nyberg
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED
Gary Johnson
Courtney Haskins
Renae Donaghue
Patty Nagle

USHER

Glen Laginess
Mark Moris
Dick Lehmann
Terri Chmielewski

Gary Bruns
Matt Dockendorf
David Narlock
James Wiltse

Zach Froelich
Mark Froelich (sub req.)
Nick Yavarow
Bob Schlichting

Randy Nyberg
Mike Doty
Frank Homer
Barbara Fitzgerald

HOSPITALITY/
FELLOWSHIP

Angela Ness
Coleen Wiltse

Bob Aitken
Gerri Daigle
Ed Daigle
Mary Bjerke

Gail Haubrich
Barbara Fitzgerald
Pat Odegard
Jean Louvar

GREETER
Kathy LeMoine
Tom Thompson

Pete Kucera
Sandy Kucera

Becky Haskell
Jim Haskell

Mary Kinsella
Jan Busch

INFORMATION
STATION

HELP NEEDED Mary Luethmers Gary Johnson
Vickie Johnson
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